
LITCHFIELD HOUSING AUTHORITY

REGULAR MEETING JULY 25, 2017 WELLS RUN
Called to order at 1:00 PM by Chairperson Sandra Becker
Commissioners present: Sandra Becker, Bob Miller, Barbara Spring, Tom McClintock, Ruth Torizzo (Resident Commissioner), Executive Director Jim Simoncelli Jr. and Administrative Assistant Beth Graziani.
Tenant’s present: No tenants were in attendance.
Minutes: 
Motion made by Barbara Spring to accept the minutes from June 27, 2017 as presented. Motion seconded by Tom McClintock.  Motion passed. 
Tenant Comments/Questions:
No tenants were in attendance.
Tenant Commissioner Report:  
Ruth Torrizzo mentioned that the seminar by the pharmacist from CVS at Bantam Falls was very informative. Refreshments were served and 12 residents attended.
Ruth Torrizzo also mentioned that a survey for monthly seminars will go out to tenants for their ideas of programs they would like to attend at Bantam Falls.
Bills and Communications:
Jim Simoncelli Jr. stated that Ruth Torrizzo’s term for Tenant Commissioner is up in August 2017 and will be starting the procedure of filling the upcoming vacancy.
Jim Simoncelli Jr. mentioned he will be attending the CONN-Nahro Convention from August 27 through August 30, 2017 at Mohegan Sun.

Private Grants / Fundraising:
A. Small Cities Grant
1. Site Work – Jim Simoncelli Jr. mentioned that all the lines in the parking lot at Bantam Falls will be swept and re-painted starting Wednesday July 26, 2017.
B. Seherr-Thoss Grant – 
1. Jim Simoncelli Jr. stated that the mailboxes for Wells Run have been ordered.
2. Sandra Becker distributed a list of Seherr-Thoss grants received since the fall of 2011. The grants totaled $134,265.83. These grants consist of the following; In 2011, $20,000 was received to replace the appliances at Wells Run and $30,813 was received to replace the carpet in the common areas at Bantam Falls. In 2012, $27,226 was received to replace the appliances at Bantam Falls. In 2013, $19,685.90 was received to replace 22 electric ranges and carpet for 6 apartments at Bantam Falls, and $15,165.93 was received to replace 22 electric ranges and 5 refrigerators and build 2 wheelchair ramps at Wells Run. In 2016, $13,395 was received for a propane furnace and a water heater for Wells Run Community House, and in 2017, $7980 was received for secure mailboxes at Wells Run.
Motion made by Bob Miller thanking Sandra Becker for all her hard work in applying for and receiving these grants. Motion was seconded by Tom McClintock. Motion passed.
C. Pre-Transaction Critical Needs
1. Jim Simoncelli Jr. stated that he will be looking into getting Critical Needs funding for new roofing at Wells Run. Architect Clifford Cooper has prepared a needs assessment for Jim Jr’s review.
D. Other
Report of Executive Director:
 Jim Simoncelli Jr. reported that inspections at both Wells Run and Bantam Falls are being done July 26, 2017 and July 28, 2017, respectfully.
Jim Simoncelli Jr. stated that Richard King installed and dated new smoke detector batteries in all units at Bantam Falls.
Jim Simoncelli Jr. mentioned that by purchasing a role of carpet which can be used for two units and stored at Weigold Flooring to have on hand can expedite the installation of carpeting when a unit becomes vacant. Motion made by Bob Miller to order a roll of carpet and to store at Weigold Flooring in order to expedite carpet install. Tom McClintock seconded the motion. Motion passed.
Jim Simoncelli Jr. stated that the backup battery for boiler controls has been installed in the boiler room.
Jim Simoncelli Jr. presented a new form and procedure for work orders to be done at both Wells Run and Bantam Falls. This new form and procedure will be sent out to all residents next week.
Financial Report:
Jim Simoncelli Jr. distributed the Financial Report for June 2017 which consist of the following reports; Statement of Cash Flows YTD June 2017, Bank Balance Statement YTD June 2017, and Transaction List by Vendor for June 2017. Motion made by Barbara Spring to accept the Financial Report for June 2017. Motion seconded by Tom McClintock. Motion passed.
Inspection of Grounds:
An inspection of grounds was not completed.
Unfinished Business:    
A. LHA Policies and Procedures      
1. Tenant Handbook – Nothing to report at this time. 
2. Mission Statement – Nothing to report at this time. 
3. Policy Violation Fee – Nothing to report at this time. 
4. Unit Modification Policy – Nothing to report at this time. 
5. Commissioner Book – Nothing to report at this time. 

6. Procurement Policy – Nothing to report at this time.
B. LHA Security   
1. Key Policy – Nothing to update at this time

2. Security System - Jim Simoncelli Jr. will look into getting cameras for the parking lots at Bantam Falls.   
C. Shed at Well Run

1. Nothing to report at this time.  

D. Paint Hallways at Bantam Falls

1. Jim Simoncelli Jr. stated that the painting of the downstairs main hallway, downstairs laundry room and middle stairwell have been completed.
New Business:

Jim Simoncelli Jr. mentioned he will be working on a retention policy that indicates how long documents, files and records should be kept.
(Ruth Torizzo left the meeting at 2:40)
Tabled Items:
Executive Session:

Executive session was not entered.

Motion made by Tom McClintock to adjourn meeting.  Motion seconded by Bob Miller.                                 Motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 2:39 PM. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Jim Simoncelli Jr.

Executive Director 
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